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November 16, 2010 
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:00 pm  
 
 
Present: Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  Member  Barbara Nieminen  
  Member  Nicole Pushkal  
 
Also present: Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer  
 
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – October 19, 2010 
Item #2    174 Marbledale Road  Adjourned  
Item #3    50 Main Street  Return 
Item #4    4 Depot Square  New Arm Sign  
Item #5    4 Fisher Avenue   Renew TV Monitor  
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes – October 19, 2010 
Member Nieminen motioned to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2010 meeting.   This motion 
was seconded by Member Pushkal and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0.  
 
Item #2   4 Depot Square    New Arm Sign  
Brian McLynn of San Signs, representing Antiques & Consignments, presented an application for an Arm 
Sign to hang underneath the awning, with post secured to façade.  The sign is 3 feet wide and 1 foot 
high.  The letters are 3 inches in height.   The sign will also be double sided.   It will hang 8 feet, 8 inches 
above grade.  The color will be green with gold leaf lettering.   Chairwoman Ciaramella asked if the arm 
sign is a twisted bracket, so that it will be uniform with the other arm signs in the Village.  Discussion 
regarding the size of the sign and the font size took place.    
 
Applicant was asked to return with a new drawing to scale showing the sign size to be 30 inches by 12 
inches.   He was also asked to reduce the font size to fit appropriately with the size of the sign.   The 
colors will remain the same.  The sign will be anchored to the façade.   It should be a spiral twist arm 
sign to conform to other arm signs.   
 
Item #3  Wells Fargo    New Sign  
A motion was made to approve the application as presented via email with letter size to be 15 inches 
high, background color brown and letter color being golden yellow by Chairwoman Ciaramella, second 
by Member Pushkal and unanimously carried by the board with a vote of 3-0. 



 
Item #4   VIP Wine and Liquor   Renew TV Monitor  
Victor Pali, owner of VIP Wine and Liquor, presented an application to renew his permit to allow him to 
keep the TV monitor in the window.  He requested that we extend the permit for an additional 3 years.    
Discussion regarding the effect the TV Monitor has had on his business took place.  There has been no 
negative feedback to our Board, the Building Inspector or Mr. Pali regarding the TV Monitor.  
 
A motion was made by Member Pushkal, second by Member Nieminen to approve the application as 
presented for an additional 3 years with the stipulation that if issues arise regarding the monitor, that 
the file will be opened and the situation will be addressed was unanimously carried by the board with 
a vote of 3-0. 
 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 21st at 2:30pm  
 
 
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:25 pm. 


